
 

 

Dear Children, Parents/Carers 

It is lovely to be back after the holiday and we are looking forward to our final six weeks of the 
school year. Let’s hope the warmer weather lasts for some time to come. In warmer weather      
children do often take their jumpers and cardigans off when they are outside. Please can you help 
us by making sure all items of uniform are named so they are easily reunited with their owner. 
Thank you.  

COVID Updates  

We continue to operate our COVID safety measures in and around school so please can I ask for your continued 
support with the following:  

• Children should stay at home if anyone in your household has symptoms of Coronavirus, is going for a test 
or awaiting test results. Please inform us and we will advise you of school protocol.  

• Once test results have been received, please inform us of the outcome before sending your child back into 
school. If you do receive a positive test result – please contact the school as soon as possible. Alerting 
school to any positive test results at the earliest opportunity is essential as we have procedures to follow 
which may impact on children and staff.  

• If someone tests positive for Covid 19 in your household, all other people living in the home must isolate.  

• Please wear a face covering around the school site.  

• Please observe social distancing as much as possible when dropping off and collecting children; please do 
not congregate and move off site as quickly as possible.  

Whilst we are all hopeful that we are moving out of restrictions, cases are clearly still occurring and have           
impacted schools on Teesside as recently as just before half term. We have very much appreciated your help, 
support and understanding as we have had to operate differently and like you, hope it is not for too much longer. 
Thank you once again for the tremendous support , your cooperation and with Covid-19 safety measures is much 
appreciated.  Mrs Smith 
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   School Times   
Breakfast Club opens at 8am Reception – Y6 children.                                                                                                        
School opens from 8.30am and gates close at 8.40am 

Please be on time.  

Week commencing 3rd May 95.8% 

Week commencing 10th May 
78.1%                    

Authorised absences due to the 

Week commencing 17th May 94.2% 

School Attendance                                         
After so much disruption, thank you to families for            
supporting good school attendance.  Please know our 
Education Welfare Officer, Mrs Cartwright, is able to 
support, her job is to:                                                           
• promote good attendance and reduce absence,     
including  persistent absence.                                                                         
• act early to help address any patterns of absence.                                                        
• support parents to perform their legal duty by       
ensuring their children of compulsory school age who 
are registered at school attend regularly.                                                                                         



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
James and Emily took part in the 100 for Sir Tom’s        
challenge, they both enjoyed their day and so far have 
managed to raise £300 for Teesside Hospice. 
  
Emily, unbelievably managed 228 hula hoops all in one go 
and James did his 100 jumps on the trampoline! 

Congratulations to Addison for his amazing 
sporting achievements in the Karting champion-
ships. 

Flavia H Aysha A Aminah S Adam H 

Liza K Zayan M Isabelle F Lamisah A 

Zainab Q Umaima K Halima A Nandhana K 

Olivia V Sannah S Cairo C Aydin S 

Subhan A Yusha H Elaf E Imaad A 

Zain J Damon H Juri A 
Sameeullah 
R 

Amberina K Alayna H William G 
Mohammed 
S 

Pavla S Eliza N Georgia M Iosif B 

Holly-Mae W Harris H Kayan A Aliesha D 

Imaad A Malghalara R 
Rebeca-
Gabriela V 

Chloe H 

Mohammad 
K 

Ashton-
James S 

Rumeesa H Lenka K 

Jan-Timoti G Alishba B Aaliyah H Ariella N 

Rohik M Mia S Isak C Daniel G 

Kanwal B Amirah Y Ans B  

Free School Meals 

All children in Reception 
and KS1 who receive a uni-
versal infant free lunch at 
school do not automatically 
qualify for any voucher sys-
tem that may be imposed in 
the future. If you think you may qualify please 
complete a form as soon as possible. Click here 
for Application form for Free School Meals or    
contact the school office for help. 

School Uniform Reminder 

Black shoes; white polo t-shirt; royal blue jumper or 
cardigan; black trousers/shorts/skirt/pinafore. White 
leggings are also allowed under dresses. 

Good quality, pre-loved uniform is available form 
Amanda at the community centre. Please help us    
reduce waste by supporting this resource. Often    
jumpers are barely worn before the children grow 
out of them. 

 

http://www.breckonhillprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/03/Free-School-Meal-Application-Form.pdf
http://www.breckonhillprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/03/Free-School-Meal-Application-Form.pdf


Holiday Amendments 2021-22 

Everyone is to enjoy an extra bank holiday in 2022 in honour of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The 
May bank holiday weekend will  be moved to Thursday 2 June and an additional bank holiday on Friday 
3 June will see a four day weekend to celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, therefore please note the 
slight change to the Easter holiday with addition of an extra day. 



 


